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Upcoming Field Events 
June 12-June 13 AKC Hunt Test (Hambden, OH)
September 5 GRCA WC/WCX (Hambden, OH) 

If you can help, please contact Tara  @ xroadsglds@aol.com

Monday May 24 @ 7 PM 
Board Meeting                                                                                      

(Andrene is checking for possible meeting place but may be Zoom) 
All are welcome to attend!

Please contact Vicki to add anything to the agenda
Link or meeting location will be sent via email prior to meeting.

Donations for Specialty raffle baskets (money, gift cards, items) by 5/31
Contact Loretta Puet  Phone: (330)360-0942 lorettapuet@aol.com

Reminder:

Regional Specialty  with Greater Pittsburgh Golden Retriever Club

June 24, 25, 26, 27 (see brochure and premium link on page 7)

++We will need some HELP with setup and Wednesday  6/23 (around 
1pm) and cleanup Sunday afternoon (around 12 noon)**

Awards Picnic July 20th at 6:30 pm Ottawa Point Picnic Area 11921 
Parkview Rd, Brecksville, OH 44141. Awards Application is on page 8 
and on the website and is due by 5/31!                                               
https://www.clevelandmetroparks.com/parks/visit/parks/brecksville-
reservation/ottawa-point-picnic-area

Heart/Echo Clinic (no eyes this time!) Saturday July 17th at the 
Madison Show. See Registration form on page 9. We will also need a 
few volunteers. 

Upcoming Events:

https://www.clevelandmetroparks.com/parks/visit/parks/brecksville-reservation/ottawa-point-picnic-area
https://www.clevelandmetroparks.com/parks/visit/parks/brecksville-reservation/ottawa-point-picnic-area
https://www.clevelandmetroparks.com/parks/visit/parks/brecksville-reservation/ottawa-point-picnic-area
https://www.clevelandmetroparks.com/parks/visit/parks/brecksville-reservation/ottawa-point-picnic-area
mailto:lorettapuet@aol.com
mailto:lorettapuet@aol.com
mailto:xroadsglds@aol.com
mailto:xroadsglds@aol.com
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Message from the President

This month,  we are saying "Good Bye" to long 
time club member, Beckie Gang Jordan.  For over 

25 years,  Beckie served as a valuable member, 
volunteering by holding various offices and being 

available to help, including driving all over the 
state (in her famous yellow Mini Cooper, better 
known as “Minnie Me”) looking at sites for the 

2022 National. Since she is relocating to Tennessee 
to be closer to famiy, she felt it best if she resigned 
from the National Committee, but has promised, 

if possible, to come back and help.  Jan 
Furtwangler has agreed to step into Beckie's role 

as RV Chair.  
 

In June, combined with the Greater Pittsburgh 
Golden Retriever Club, we will be holding our 

annual Specialty at the Lawrence County 
Fairgrounds in New Castle , Pa. This is one of our 

major events of the year with over 100 goldens 
competing each day.  We will need volunteers to 

help set up rings, etc. on Wednesday, June 23 
(around 1:00pm) and again on Sunday June 27th,
(around noon) for tear down and clean up. Please 

consider coming and helping on one of those date, 
or both.  It is a fun event and we would love to 

have you come for all 4 days, but REALLY NEED 
HELP on either of those two dates.  If you would 

be available, please call (330-819-5568) or email 
(gideongr@aol.com) me so we can plan.

If you are on one of the 2022 National 
Committees, mark your calendar for October 2 at 

the Monroe (Michigan) Fairgrounds 

https://cvgrc.spiritsale.com 

Check out these GReat 

sweatshirts, hoodies, long 

and short sleeve T shirts! 

Shop and pay online and items will 
be shipped directly to you! 

The club will receive a portion of the sales 

Vicki wore her shirt when sending home 
puppies and included a card in puppy packet!

2021 National~Check it out!
https://2021.grcanational.com/

WELCOME new members  

Brian and Holly Tolley 
Brian and Holly live in Canton, and will be welcoming a 

new golden puppy from Jan Furtwanger in a couple 
weeks!

We’ve picked up a few more trophy sponsorships for 
the June Specialty. Thank you to all of our very 

generous donors to the trophy fund! Chris & Gwen 
Eyerman, Karen & Richard Hardy, Colleen 

Bloomfield, Dianne Ross, Vicki White, Cappi Mercer, 
Jan Furtwanger, Christine Sebrasky, Donna Ernst, 

Steve and Amy Harmon, and Sue Sanvido.      If you 
haven’t already done so, please consider sponsoring 

a trophy for as little as $10. Contact Sue Sanvido 
@sudansfarm@cox.net or (440) 235-3686

Or you can send $$ via PayPal to 440-235-3686 (Send 
to “someone you trust/friends and family”)                

**See updated list on page 7**

Thank You:

https://2021.grcanational.com/
https://cvgrc.spiritsale.com
mailto:gideongr@aol.com
mailto:sudansfarm@cox.net
https://2021.grcanational.com/
https://cvgrc.spiritsale.com
mailto:gideongr@aol.com
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Happy May Birthday! 
Donna Ernst, Pat Lauria, Linda McDonald, 

Diane Pavella, Vonnie Peterson, Megan 
Sapsford, Andrene Schabel, Diane Schultz, 

Carol Young, Gail Zoldesy

Please send any “Brags” or news 
anytime to Cappi at 

cmercer900@mac.com                     
(Don’t make me troll your facebook page!)

 BRAGS 
AND NEWS Karen Hardy had total knee replacement surgery 

on 4/30 and is home recovering. A card was sent 
from the club.

Gideon's Love Is In The Air, "Smooch"                                            
(Daniel x Pepper) went Best Puppy at the GCGRC Specialty 
in Marion. Thank you judge Bettyann Hale for recognizing 

this young girl.

~Vicki White

Duncan had a wonderful time at the scent trial at 
CABTC today, 5/9. He qualified in all 4 of his 

classes and earned his Novice Buried title. 
Yahoo!

~Rosemary Janoch

mailto:cmercer900@mac.com
mailto:cmercer900@mac.com
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General Meeting Minutes 4/26/2021
CVGRC General Meeting via Zoom

Meeting called to order 7:03 pm

In attendance
Megan McClung, Sunnyside Goldens (guest speaker)                                   
Brian & Holly Tolley (new members)                           
Karen Hardy                                                                     
Cappi Mercer                                                                    
Karen Bodner                                                               
Marilyn Richards                                                             
Karen Groth                                                                        
Tara Perby                                                          
Christine Sebrasky                                                           
Kathy Koenig                                                                      
Vicki White                                                                           
Sue Sanvido                                                                         
Sue Myers                                                                       
Wendy Bush                                                                   
Deborah Lucas

Award Meeting will be on Tuesday, July 20th at 6:30,  
Tara is looking for a site and will advise asap. (Update: 
see location on page 1)

Summer Specialty – Andrene has taken over as Show 
Chair with assistance from Vicki.  We have a hotel and 
a steward.  Still have trophies available needing 
sponsors.

Meeting kept short so our guest speaker, Megan 
McClung would have time to talk about different fun 
things we can do with our dogs.  You can now get 
virtual titles for your dogs!  You can get trick titles, 
Rally, obedience – BN & CDV.  You can go to her 
facebook page Sunnyside Training Center for more 
information! 

Meeting adjourned at 7:44 

Respectfully submitted,
Sue Sanvido, Recording Secretary

**See Page 7 for an 
updated list of the Specialty 
Trophies, and sponsorship 

All committee chairs..if you want something in the 
newsletter, or added to the website, please send 
dates, information, and/or premiums to 
cmercer900@mac.com

The website (www.cvgrc.org) is still being updated. 
If you haven’t checked it out lately, please take a 
look! We are going to try to keep information 
current and provide some resources. I’d also like 
to update the “Tributes” pages that Vonnie started 
several years ago.  If you’d like any of your dogs 
included, please send me a picture and your story. 

http://www.cvgrc.org
mailto:cmercer900@mac.com
http://www.cvgrc.org
mailto:cmercer900@mac.com
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Donna Edwards: Sunshine, Hospitality Co-Chair

Tara Perby: Librarian, Awards, Field, Historian, Treasurer, 
Membership

Andrene Schabel Specialty Chair

Donna Ernst: Publicity 440-773-5052 anthemkennel@msn.com

Rhonda Hovan: Pup referral/litter listing                          
330-668-0044                                                        
rhondahovan@aol.com

Cappi Mercer Newsletter Editor 440-871-1171  
cmercer900@mac.com

Website Administrators Karen Hardy and Cappi Mercer

2020 Open Chairs:                                                                                
GR News Club Columnists                                                                    
Agility                                                                                            
Tracking                                                                                                
Public Education Coordinator                                                         
GRCA/CBGRC Delegate                                                                      
Care and Concern                                                                                

CVGRC Officers 2021

President                                                    
Vicki White 330-819-5568                      
gideongr@aol.com                                  

Vice President                                            
Andrene Schabel 216-374-6455 
neddauntless@msn.com

Corresponding Secretary             
Kathy Koenig   216-299-4319 
kb5132@sbcglobal.net

Recording Secretary                         
Sue Sanvido 440-235-3686  
sudansfarm@cox.net

Treasurer                                                 
Tara Perby  440-286-5744                                                       
xroadsglds@aol.com

Board Members

Jan Furtwanger (’21)

Lisa Schultz (’21)

Donna Edwards (’22)

Karen Bodner (’22)

CVGRC Committee Chairpersons

Don and all the committees are 
hard at work with so many details 
to be worked out and decisions to 
be made. We are 15 months out! If 
you are on a committee, please 
mark your calendar for October 2 
meeting at the Monroe County 
Fairgrounds in Michigan. 

2022National News
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